

## OFFICE OF THE Advisory Board TOWN HALL 511 MAIN STREET DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 (978) 649-4514 x222 FAX (978) 649-4371 finance@dunstable-ma.gov

June 20, 2016

Attendees: Harold Simmons, Christine Muir, Ron Mikol and Dana Metzler

Absent: Pam Crooker and Amie Stevens

Meeting opened at 7:08 p.m.

Meeting minutes for 5/31 and 6/6 were reviewed. Both were moved, seconded and voted unanimously approved.

A transfer from the Reserve Account was requested to cover a deficit in the Technology account. The deficit was for \$650.00. This was passed unanimously. There was a second amount of \$5000.00 requested to fund a study on the possibility of de-regionalization. The purpose of the study is to get an understanding of the financial and practical implications, should Dunstable consider leaving the Groton Dunstable Regional School District. Selectman Alterisio spoke in favor of the request and provided a number of reasons to move it forward. The Board voted 3 in favor with Mr. Simmons abstaining.

The next transfer was from within accounts of the Essex Aggie school account. Under chapter 40 section 33B, the Board discussed moving \$738.00 from the tuition account to the transportation account to cover an over run of that account. The Board voted unanimously to approve.

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m.